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XVIII of the Social Security Act (42 
U.S.C. 1395c et seq.); 

(2) An individual who is an 
unremarried former spouse of a mem-
ber or former member described in sec-
tion 1072(2)(F) or section 1072(2)(G) of 
title 10, United States Code; 

(3) An individual who is— 
(i) A dependent of a deceased member 

or former member described in section 
1076(b) or 1076(a)(2)(B) of title 10, 
United States Code, or of a member 
who died while on active duty for a pe-
riod of more than 30 days; and 

(ii) A ‘‘member of family’’ as defined 
in section 8901(5) of title 5, United 
States Code; or 

(4) An individual who is— 
(i) A dependent of a living member or 

former member described in section 
1076(b)(1) of title 10, United States 
Code, who is entitled to hospital insur-
ance benefits under part A of title 
XVIII of the Social Security Act, re-
gardless of the member’s or former 
member’s eligibility for such hospital 
insurance benefits; and 

(ii) A ‘‘member of family’’ as defined 
in section 8901(5) of title 5, United 
States Code. 

(b) An eligible beneficiary may enroll 
in an FEHB plan under chapter 89 of 
title 5, United States Code, for self- 
only coverage or for self and family 
coverage. A self and family enrollment 
will include coverage of a dependent of 
the military member or former mem-
ber who meets the definition of a 
‘‘member of family’’ in section 8901(5) of 
title 5, United States Code. A self and 
family enrollment will not cover a per-
son related to the eligible beneficiary 
that does not qualify as a ‘‘member of 
family’’ (as defined in section 8901(5) of 
title 5, United States Code) of the mili-
tary member or former member. 

(c) A person eligible for coverage 
under this subpart shall not be re-
quired to satisfy any eligibility cri-
teria specified in chapter 89 of title 5, 
United States Code, or in other sub-
parts of this part (except as provided in 
paragraphs (a)(3), (a)(4), and (b) of this 
section) as a condition for enrollment 
in health benefit plans offered through 
the FEHB Program under the dem-
onstration project. 

(d) When determining whether an in-
dividual is a ‘‘member of family’’ under 

section 8901(5) of title 5, United States 
Code, for purposes of paragraph (a)(3) 
and (a)(4) of this section, a DoD mem-
ber or former member described in sec-
tion 1076(b) or 1076(a)(2)(B) of title 10, 
United States Code, shall be deemed to 
be an employee under chapter 89 of 
title 5, United States Code. The sole 
purpose for deeming these members or 
former members of the uniformed serv-
ices employees under chapter 89 of title 
5, United States Code, is to determine 
which of their dependents can enroll as 
eligible beneficiaries in the demonstra-
tion project. 

(e) A person who is eligible to enroll 
in the FEHB Program as an employee 
as defined in section 8901(1) of title 5, 
United States Code, is not eligible to 
enroll in an FEHB plan under the dem-
onstration project. 

§ 890.1304 Enrollment. 

(a) Open Season for eligible bene-
ficiaries will be held concurrent with 
the Open Season for regular FEHB en-
rollees. Open Seasons will be held in 
the years 1999, 2000 and 2001. Eligible 
beneficiaries will be able to enroll for 
coverage, change enrollment tiers (e.g., 
self-only or self and family), or change 
health benefit plans or plan options 
during these periods. 

(b) Enrolled eligible beneficiaries are 
required to pay associate membership 
dues if they enroll in open employee or-
ganization sponsored plans that are 
participating in the demonstration 
project. 

(c) DoD will deny enrollment of eligi-
ble beneficiaries when the total num-
ber of eligible beneficiaries and family 
members enrolled in the demonstration 
project reaches 66,000. 

(d) Eligible beneficiaries can enroll 
only in health plans offered by health 
benefit carriers who are participating 
in the demonstration project. 

(e) Eligible beneficiaries and family 
members enrolled in the demonstration 
project are not eligible to obtain serv-
ices from military medical treatment 
facilities or to enroll in a health care 
plan under the TRICARE Program. 

(f) An eligible beneficiary enrolled in 
an FEHB plan under the demonstration 
project may change health benefits 
plans and coverage in the same manner 
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as any other FEHB Program enrollee, 
except as provided for in this subpart. 

§ 890.1305 Termination and cancella-
tion. 

(a) If an enrolled eligible beneficiary 
moves out of a demonstration area, the 
enrollment of the eligible beneficiary 
and all family members will be termi-
nated. If an enrolled eligible bene-
ficiary moves to an area located within 
a demonstration area, he or she will 
continue to be eligible to participate in 
the demonstration project. If the eligi-
ble beneficiary was enrolled prior to 
the move in an HMO that does not 
serve the new demonstration area, the 
eligible beneficiary will have an oppor-
tunity to select a new health plan of-
fered by a carrier participating in the 
demonstration project in the new area. 
If the eligible beneficiary was enrolled 
in a fee-for-service plan prior to the 
move and moves to another area that 
is within an existing demonstration 
area, the eligible beneficiary can main-
tain his or her current coverage. 

(b) If an enrolled eligible beneficiary 
disenrolls, cancels, or terminates en-
rollment for any reason, he or she will 
not be eligible to reenroll in the dem-
onstration project. Once coverage ends, 
eligible beneficiaries and all family 
members have the right to resume all 
of the benefits to which they are enti-
tled to under title 10 of the United 
States Code. Medicare-covered eligible 
beneficiaries and their eligible family 
members who had Medigap policies 
prior to their enrollment in the dem-
onstration project are entitled to rein-
state that coverage under the condi-
tions stated in section 1108(l) of title 
10, United States Code. 

(c) Eligible beneficiaries and their 
family members are eligible for Tem-
porary Continuation of Coverage (TCC) 
under the conditions and for the dura-
tions described in subpart K or until 
the end of the demonstration project, 
whichever occurs first. The effective 
date of TCC for eligible beneficiaries or 
their eligible family members will be 
the day after other coverage under this 
subpart ends. Eligible beneficiaries or 
their eligible family members selecting 
TCC must enroll in a health plan of-
fered by a carrier participating in the 
demonstration project. If an eligible 

beneficiary or eligible family member 
enrolled in DoD TCC moves from a 
demonstration project area, coverage 
ends. DoD TCC enrollees will be respon-
sible for paying the entire DoD pre-
mium rate (OPM’s approved net-to-car-
rier DoD rate plus 4 percent for contin-
gency and administration reserves) 
plus 2 percent of this premium rate for 
administration of the program. DoD 
will make arrangements to collect pre-
miums plus the 2 percent administra-
tive charge from eligible beneficiaries 
and forward them to OPM’s Employees 
Health Benefits Fund. OPM will estab-
lish procedures for receiving the 2 per-
cent administrative payment into the 
Employees Health Benefits Fund and 
making this amount available to DoD 
for administration of the program. 

(d) Enrolled eligible beneficiaries are 
not eligible for the temporary exten-
sion of coverage and conversion oppor-
tunities described in subpart D of this 
part. 

§ 890.1306 Government premium con-
tributions. 

The Secretary of Defense is respon-
sible for the government contribution 
for enrolled eligible beneficiaries and 
family members. The government con-
tribution toward demonstration 
project premium rates will be deter-
mined in accordance with subpart E of 
this part. 

§ 890.1307 Data collection. 

Each carrier will compile, maintain, 
and when requested by OPM or DoD, 
report data on its plan’s experience 
necessary to produce reports con-
taining the following information and 
analysis: 

(a) The number of eligible bene-
ficiaries who elect to participate in the 
demonstration project. 

(b) The number of eligible bene-
ficiaries who elected to participate in 
the demonstration project and did not 
have Medicare Part B coverage before 
electing to participate. 

(c) The costs of health benefits 
charges and the costs (direct and indi-
rect) of administering the benefits and 
services provided to eligible bene-
ficiaries who elect to participate in the 
demonstration project as compared to 
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